Minutes of South Beaver Township Regular Meeting July, 8§, 2019

The regular July meeting of the South Beaver Township Board of Supervisors held in the South Beaver
Municipal Building located at 805 Blackhawk Road was called to order at 7:01 P.M. by Chairman Robert
Wood. The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Officials present: Robert Wood, Jack Mintier, Josh Callender, George Patterson, Dan McLean, Ashley Carr.
Tom Miller was absent due to work.

Others present: Linda Ammon, Dayle Kelly, Andy Leech

Robert Wood made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular June meeting. Jack Mintier seconded
the motion. Motion carried.

Jack Mintier made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report and pay the following bills: General Fund,
Check No. #13861-#13901, Total $92,710.44; Payroll Fund, Check #10152-#10186, Total $30,103.19:
State Fund, Check #2072, Total $427.04. Robert Wood seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Josh Callender gave the engineers report. It will be filed.

Dan McLean read the police report. It will be filed. Dan provided the Supervisors with stats on accident
rates along the Route 51 corridor.

A copy of the road report was distributed. It will be filed.

Ashley Carr gave the fire report. It will be filed.

George Patterson informed the board that the fire truck needs to be advertised one more time and if we
don’t receive any bids then we can sell it the best we can. Robert Wood made a motion to approve
advertising of the fire truck for bids to be open at the September 9“’ Supervisors meeting. Jack Mintier
seconded the motion. Motion carried. -

Robert Wood made a motion to approve the Gordon Subdivision conditioned upon approval of the Request
for Planning Waiver and Non Building Declaration by the PADEP. Jack Mintier seconded the motion.

Motion carried.

Robert Wood made a motion to reapprove the Mayer Plan due to the PADEP approving the Sewage
Facilities Planning Module. Jack Mintier seconded the motion. Motion carried.

A copy of the PSATS News Bulletin for June-July was distributed to the Supervisors.
Robert Wood read a thank you note from a resident for work done on their road.
Robert Wood adjourned the meeting at 7:11 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ashley N. Carr, Secy.



